Dear Sir/Madam

As reported in the Courier (1st July), the new Class 380 trains now running on some North Berwick and Dunbar services are indeed excellent, giving more comfort and space to passengers, and so will be widely appreciated. They also better meet the needs of disabled travellers.
There are however significant issues regarding meeting the needs of other train users, notably cyclists,  buggies and those with luggage.  The previous 322 trains had 8 designated cycle spaces. Statistics gathered by Spokes (the Lothian Cycle Campaign) showed  these were often fully used particularly at peak travel times and for weekend leisure use . The old compartment enabled groups (such as families) to travel together, instead of being split up as they now must be. 
In the new 380 trains, there are only two dedicated bike spaces per train, made available by 5 tip-up seats. First Scotrail have said that one bike can be carried in the vestibules, at the discretion of the conductor.  Although this increases the potential number to 10 cycles per train which is good, it is likely to be significantly less at busy times and a potential cause for conflict with other train users.

Passengers with buggies and luggage also find the cycle areas and disabled area on the new trains very useful. If each carriage had flexible 5 tip up seats, this  would give more potential space for cyclists and other users at peak times and only reduce seating total by 3 per train.

Spokes made representation last year to First Scotrail and the then Minister for Transport, to express concerns about the potential problems with the 380 trains.  It was proposed that there should be provision of a flexible cycle usable space in each carriage so that the needs of all types of Commuters and Leisure Travellers were more equitably balanced. This was not taken up. 

It is likely that the 380 trains will appear throughout Scotland. The  Government’s Cycling Action Plan for Scotland sets a bold target that 10% of all journeys should be by bike by 2020.  The current provision of cycle space on the 380 trains is likely to make this target more difficult to reach, particularly for peak times, and to make the use of the train for cycle tourism in East Lothian more problematic.  Bike hubs have been funded at 10 major English rail stations- a precedent not taken up by the Scottish government.

We would urge anyone who is affected by this change or who supports the re-introduction of more flexible cycle / buggy / luggage carriage facilities, to write to First ScotRail and their MSP, and ask that they introduce flexible use areas in each carriage of 380 trains.

See http://www.spokes.org.uk/wordpress/downloads/public-transport/rail/ for more information.
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